D-R-A-F-T

Village Improvement Association

General Meeting – Clubhouse

February 12, 2014

Present Carolyn Billingsley called the meeting to order at 1:00pm and asked everyone to please turn off their cell phones.

Carolyn then asked for a moment of silence in memory of Sally Hastings.

Inspiration:  
Karol Case reminded us about what LOVE is.
Pledge

Guests:

President Billingsley then introduced a special guest, newly installed City Manager of Rehoboth Beach, Sharon Lynn.  Sharon shared a few words of greeting.

Guests:




Sponsors:
Connie Goodman


Kate McKenzie

Jan Shaller



Donna Mabry

Julie Richter



Shirley Fleegle

Georgiana D’Archangelo

Shirley Fleegle

Joanne Schuyler


Barbara Lett

Linda Keeler



Trip Wilkinson

Dolly McBride



Pat Madison-Gauger

Ann Ward



Lila Goodman-Brown

Willa Jones



Sandy Purdy

Sharon Culley



Mary Folan

Jane Mazzarelli



Pat Carlton

Susan Luthringer


Rosemarie Flanders

Susan Siemionko


Diane Markman

Mary Ann Warner


Phyllis Stone

Elaine Davis



Betty Lou Suter
Linda Kurpjuweit


Sandy Roberts

Sandy Curson



Faith Duncan

Julie Lewis



Carolyn Billingsley

Julianne Dickson


Theda Blackwelder

Ginny Weber



Barbara Wood
Program:

Mary Folan, Education Chair, thanked everyone who has volunteered many hours under Education.  This includes but is not limited to:  tutors, Read Aloud Delaware, Library Volunteers, ESO Readers, and those who donated books and worked with Roxanne Nelson to provide a library for students at West Side New Beginnings.  She then introduced today’s speaker, Anna Moshier  from  Osher Lifelong Learning Institute,  who explained how everyone can take part in the many programs offered.
Minutes:

Joan Sciorra moved to approve the minutes from the January meeting that have been posted on the website.  The minutes were approved.
President’s Report:
President Billingsley reported on the recent Executive Board Meeting.  The Board approved a total of $13,500 for charitable giving.  The total for this fiscal year is over $28,000.  The Board also approved an Amazon Smile account.  Treasurer Suzanne Jones is working on setting this up and will have more information about how everyone can participate at a later date.  It was also approved that new members installed after January will only have to pay half dues.   All membership dues are renewed at the end of our fiscal year and are due by June 1.  Carolyn announced that due to continued fundraising by the Capital Campaign, the Board approved an $8,000 payment toward our mortgage.   Three priorities were announced for payment by the Longwood Foundation Grant.  They were a new sound system, which we are using today, security with timers on outside lights and tinted windows for our building.  The Board also approved a new Volunteer Hours sheet which you have at your chair.  It has been simplified.  Along with this hour sheet is a reference sheet identifying the activities that match the titles on the hours’ sheet.  The Gifts in Kind sheet is the same as last year and is available on the website.  Susie Dominguez put together the sheet that gives you estimated amounts for possible donations.  All of these sheets will be posted on the website this week.  The Executive Board will host a Valentine’s Tea for the residents of Brandywine Assisted Living this week.  This is the second year that we have done this.  The Executive Board will also host a President’s Tea on April 22nd for Sussex County GFWC Club Presidents and President-elects as well as the DSFWC Executive Board.  The VIA Executive Board will provide the food for this event.  VIA Program Chairs have been completing yearly reports for GFWC/DSFWC.  Jan Conant has designed a reporting form which committee members can give to their committee chair to help in writing these reports.  Carolyn thanked everyone for their work on completing these reports.  Carolyn then thanked Carol Hall and Shirley Fleegle for co-chairing the Valentine’s Day Dinner at the Crystal restaurant.  She also thanked Joanne DeFiore and all the waitresses.  We made $825 on this event.  
Corresponding Secretaries:

Shirley Fleegle reported on cards sent since the last meeting:
Sally Hastings – Thinking of You

Family of Sally Hastings – Sympathy on her passing

Barbara Blades – Thinking of You

Mary Jane Schanno – Thinking of You

Marie Mollick – Get Well

Mary Maegerle – Thinking of You

Carol Hall reported receiving a Thank You card from Shelia Bravo, on behalf of The Rehoboth Art League, for VIA Volunteers.

Treasurer’s Report:

Treasurer Suzanne Jones presented the Treasurer’s Report.

Balance on Hand (Jan. 1, 2014)                          

$19,621.15

Total Receipts





       772.66

Total Disbursements




     1,067.08

Balance on Hand (Jan. 31, 2014)



$19,326.76

Endowment Fund




    8,105.63

Maintenance Account



  
 11,270.71
Total Balance 





$38,703.09

Suzanne also explained that our solar power has decreased our electric payments and we no longer have an oil bill.  She also explained that our phone bill has increased significantly since we must have internet service with our solar power.  We have received 3 payment for electric energy credits  totaling $371.  
Assistant Treasurer Melynda Peet reported for the Finance Committee on donations.  

From June, 2011 – 2012 $27,839 was donated.

From June, 2012 – 2013  $29,094.47 was donated.  

At the February Executive Board meeting, donations totaling $13,500 were approved.   So far this fiscal year $28,326 has been donated and more donations will be approved at the April Executive Board meeting.  Five years ago only $21,000 was donated.  Once the mortgage is paid off, we will have more funds to donate.  

Current donations included:

Rehoboth Public Library 

$2000

YMCA




  1000

Southern DE Ther. Riding Assoc.

  1200

Rehoboth Beach Historical Soc.

  2000

Cape Henlopen HS Citizenship Aware
  2000

Read Aloud Delaware


  1000

Habitat for Humanity


  1000

RAL – Kennith Derrickson Award
    300
Additional Donations

Harry K Foundation


    500

Lewes Senior Center


    500

Food Basket



  1000

Cape Henlopen Homeless Fund

    500

Immanual II Shelter – Epworth Church
    500





 3,000
Total Approved Donations         

$13,500

Capital Campaign Finance Report:

Capital Campaign Finance Chair Phyllis Stone presented the report.  

Balance on Hand (Jan. 1, 2014)



$25,277.27

Receipts



           

   2,340.00

Disbursements





   1,586.38
Total on hand (Jan. 31, 2014)



$26,030.89
The Longwood Foundation Grant totaled $9,364.  Rental deposits totaling $4,000 are also being held.  The amount available is $12,666.89.  The Executive Board approved payment of $8,000 to PNC on our mortgage, leaving a balance of $17,876.29. Phyllis reminded everyone that we need to thank ourselves.  We only borrowed $48,480.00 and we have been successful at our fundraisers due to the efforts of many people.  It takes a village.  

Installation of New Members:

Membership Chair Sue Scaglione inducted newly approved members.

New Member



Sponsors
Sharon Culley



Carmela Coleman and Mary Folan

Sandra Curson



Valerie Evans and Faith Duncan

Elaine Davis



Carol Popham and Betty Suter

Julianne Dickson


Theda Blackwelder and Kathy Nave

Alice Jones



Joanne DeFiore and Marguerite Iandola

Linda Kurpjuweit


Elayne Cannarozzi and Sandy Roberts

Julie Lewis



Carolyn Billingsley and Natalie Alexander

Susan Luthringer


Rosemarie Flanders and Nina Wilson
Dolly McBride



Patt Madison-Gauger and Susan Crain
Joanne Schuyler


Barbara Lett and Sherry Pie’

Susan Siemionko


Mary Ann Waelde and Diane Markman

Ann Ward



Marie Mollick and Lila Goodman

The following were installed although absent:

Carolyn McNeice


Donna Mabry and Carole Suchanek

Maryann Warner


Phyllis Stone and Beth Magnus

Capital Campaign:

Chair Theda Blackwelder presented the Capital Campaign report.  Theda reminded everyone that the latest Capital Campaign fundraiser was the Valentine’s Dinner which netted over $800.  She thanked everyone involved.  She then introduced those involved with upcoming events.

Wine and Women

Chair Sherry Hall discussed the Wine and Women event which will be held at Lupo Di Mare on March 20th.  She explained that these events are held every month for different charities.  The cost is $39 plus tip.  There will be door prizes.  Contact Sherry to sign up.

Spring Fashion Show

Chair Carol Hall explained that this year’s Fashion Show will be held at Rehoboth Beach Country Club on Saturday, April 5th.  The cost is $30.  She asked the members who will be models to stand.  She also shared the names of some of the escorts.  There is limited seating.  Contact Carol to sign up.

Bus Trip

Theda discussed the upcoming bus trip to Winterthur for the Downton Abbey Exhibit.  The trip will take place on April 17 and the cost is $55.  Contact Nancy Alexander for reservations.  She and Ronnie Lutz are co-chairing this event.
Designer Show House
The Designer Show House will take place the first three weekends in May from Friday through Sunday.  The tickets are $20 prior to April 25th and $25 after that.  There are signup sheets on the back tables for docents and ticket sellers.  Sue Scaglione is coordinating docent schedules and Phyllis Stone is coordinating ticket sales.  Nancy McDonnell is selling ads for the program.  Contact her if you or someone you know may want to purchase an ad.  Marge Cintavey is chairing the soirée committee.  This will take place on Wednesday, April 30th.  The cost is $40 which includes your cottage tour ticket.  Tickets will be available at the March meeting.

Theda also reminded everyone that donations are needed for the Fashion Show auction.  Contact Carol Hall if you have something to donate.  Carol Hall also continues to take orders for memorial bricks.  They are ordered in groups of 10 and the buyer can put anything on their brick.  

Theda then reminded everyone that the Capital Campaign needs to raise a little over $17,000 to complete its goal of paying off our mortgage.

Building Committee:

Chair Eileen Polini discussed the recent decisions made by the building committee in regard to the Longwood Foundation Grant.  Along with the speaker system that we are using today, information is being gathered about the purchase of a lapel microphone system, a new screen which will be larger and higher and a new podium.  She also shared that rather than a security system, timers will be put on outside lights.  Also, the windows facing our deck and the front door and window will be tinted for increased security.  She welcomed ideas on other items that might be needed.  New cutlery, dishes and folding tables have been discussed, as well as another electrical outlet in the kitchen.  Please let Eileen know if you have other suggestions.
Nominating Committee:

Nancy McDowell reported for the nominating committee.  The members of the nominating committee are Chair Kathy Nave, Nancy McDonnell, Fay Kempton, Nancy Barlow and Mary Jane Schanno.  This committee is seeking nominations for all officers and 3 Directors.  At this time they have one nomination for each position.  All nominations will be presented at the March General Meeting and nominations will be taken from the floor.  If you are interested in running for a position or would like to nominate someone, with their permission, please contact a member of the committee.  Voting will take place at the April General Meeting.
Public Issues:

Chair Judy Bryan shared that DSFWC is recognizing women who have been or currently are members of the VIA who are also veterans.  There is a signup sheet.  These women will be recognized in Kent County in the Veteran’s Memorial Park.  Elizabeth Bray was recognized.  Please contact Judy if you know of other veterans.

Arts Committee:

Chair Joanne DeFiore shared the personally wrapped candy bars that will be party favors for residents of Brandywine Assisted Living during the Valentine’s Day Tea.  She shared that this group is also working on handmade cards.

Chocolate Festival:

Chair Sherry Pie’ announced that bakers and cutters are still needed  for the Chocolate Festival to be held on March 1.  Baked goods need to be brought to the clubhouse on Feb. 28.  There are 2 hour shifts available for workers.  Please go to the website and sign up to help with this event.  
Federation Day:

Carolyn announced that Federation Day is also on March 1.  There are several VIA members planning to   attend.

Dr. Seuss Day:

Contact Education Chair Mary Folan if you are interested in reading to students at Rehoboth Elementary School for Dr. Seuss Day.

Pictorial Directory:

Following today’s meeting directory pictures will be taken for those whose names end in A – H.  Next month pictures will be taken for those with names I – O and April will be for those P – Z.  

“Burning the Mortgage” Gala:

Chair Sandy Roberts reminded everyone to set aside October 10th for a gala to be celebrated at Rehoboth Beach Yacht and Country Club.  All members will be able to bring a guest.  The dress is Country Club, meaning no denim and coats for gentlemen.  

Citizen of the Year:

Chair Sandy Roberts announced that nominations for Citizen of the Year are now open.  The deadline for nominations is the end of March.  This award will be presented at the May Luncheon meeting.
HOBY:

Sandy Roberts also announced that donations are being sought for HOBY (Hugh O’Brien Youth Leadership Conference).  There are forms in the back of the room and any amount of donation is welcomed.

CLUE:

Sandy also announced that for the first time a CLUE Community Leadership event will take place at Sussex Tech High School on March 29th from 8:00 – 4:30.  Students will be taking care of organizing this event but members will be asked to provide refreshments.  

New Members Pictures:

Pat Campbell-White announced that she will be posting pictures of new members on her Facebook page.

50/50 was won by Pat Russiano.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:46pm.

Submitted by,

Kathy Osterholm, Recording Secretary
